
Chi�lehamholt Community Shop Commi�ee Report 2023 – 2024 
 

I’d like to welcome our shareholders, commi�ee members, volunteers and everyone else to 

this, our tenth Annual General Mee�ng.  

 

The shop con�nues to provide essen�al services to the community. As always, we aim to 

offer affordable goods, locally sourced where possible, and create a welcoming social space 

in which to meet.  

 

Even though we are staffed and run by volunteers, the shop faces a number of challenges 

mostly due to our small size. The face that we are a small shop means that we are limited in 

the choice of the suppliers who will deliver to us and makes us more vulnerable to stock 

vola�lity and product wastage. The management commi�ee is constantly looking at ways to 

keep our costs as low as possible while providing our products and services at reasonable 

prices. In these efforts we have been largely successful and the shop con�nues to trade on a 

financially sound basis, despite the steadily cost of products and energy and a consistent 

downward sales trend.  Specifically, while year-on-year sales revenue was down by 21%, our 

costs associated with running the shop were reduced by a similar amount. Overall, although 

the shop made a small loss on paper, if deprecia�on of assets is taken out of the equa�on, 

we actually made a small profit. 

 

Supplier reliability has con�nued to be an issue for some products and in order to improve 

the situa�on, we now stock Maryland bu�er, and crème fraiche and clo�ed cream from 

Rodda’s. We have also introduced new products - Starbucks Frappucinos and Spice Doctor 

sauces have been par�cularly popular. 

 

Work con�nues on the shop extension project. Our plans have been approved by North 

Devon Council planning and building control departments and we are now in a posi�on to 

obtain a quote from our builder. Once that’s done, we can apply for a share of the sec�on 

106 monies and break ground, weather permi8ng. We plan to keep the shop open and 

trading while work on the extension progresses. Thanks to Dave Ball for his hard work on 

this project.  

 

Finally, and as usual, we need to thank our volunteers without whom we would not have a 

shop. We have welcomed some new faces to our ranks but we’re always looking for more 

volunteers so if you have some spare �me and would like to contribute to the community, 

please let a member of the management commi�ee know. There are a variety of ways to 

help – not all are behind the �ll. We would welcome new members to the management 

commi�ee and are s�ll looking for someone to fill the secretary posi�on, so please let us 

know if you’d like to take part. 

 

 

Andrew Coupe 

Chair 

Chi�lehamholt Community Shop Management Commi�ee 


